
August 2018 

Clark County District B Newsletter                           
Dear Residents, 

Here is your monthly update and calendar of 

upcoming events. This month we have included due 

dates for property taxes and a quick reference 

telephone directory. 

 We are making strides on the many projects in the 

works, and even shared pictures from the one at Cora Coleman Senior Center. 

I want to thank those residents who did not participate in illegal fireworks.  

There is a much work to be done, but as a community we will continue to strive 

to make our valley safer. 

Please do not hesitate to reach out if our office can be of assistance. 

Marilyn 

 

Back-to-School Safety Tips: School Starts Monday 

 Please remember to watch for school zones, as there are big fines. 

 Watch for children who may dart out in traffic. 

 We’d love to join you at school events, so if you are planning something, 

please ask for our participation. 

 Have fun! 
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Lunch & Learn 

We kicked off the summer to a full house at our Sun City Aliante quarterly luncheon.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our topic for this luncheon was healthy food and gardening. We were pleased to have 

Green Our Planet give a presentation on 

the school garden program, sharing the 

benefits of kids learning to grow their 

own food.  We even had a free Farmer’s 

Market of produce grown in the schools. 

Three Square Food Bank also joined us 

to share the work they are doing in the 

valley to provide food to those in need. 

They brought out a bounty of potatoes 

and onions and boxes of fresh peaches. 

By showing what they do, we hope that 

folks will want to volunteer to help these 

great organizations.  

Keeping with the good food 

theme, we set up an amazing 

chopped salad buffet with all the 

fixings. 

After lunch everyone was invited 

to fill a bag with fresh produce. 

 

If your community would like to have Marilyn 

come out, please contact Vanessa at          

(702) 455-3522. 
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Things to do & upcoming events 

Please note we have had some date changes on the Movie in 

the Park at Shadow Rock and the Garden build 

August 10 Silver Mesa Recreation Center Free Movie and Pool Party 

Join us and North Las Vegas Councilman Scott Black for a movie at the pool at Silver 

Mesa Recreation Center, 4025 Allen Rd. 89032. We will get started about 7 p.m. with 

snow cones, popcorn, hotdogs, and refreshments. We will be showing Moana!  

Contact Vanessa for more information (702) 455-3522. 

 

August 11 Give Kids a Boost at the Southern NV Health 

District’s special back-to-school immunization clinic scheduled at the 

Health District’s main public health center, 280 S. Decatur Blvd. from 9 

a.m.–1 p.m. Only immunizations for children up to age 18 will be available. 

The Family Planning Clinic will offer oral and injectable birth control services 

as well as STD screenings on a walk-in basis. In addition, the Give Kids A 

Boost health fair offering family resources and information, will be available 

for clients. For information, contact the Health District’s immunization clinic, 

(702) 759-0850 or visit the Vaccines for School page, or visit the SNHD’s 

website, www.SNHD.info. 

 

August 13 School Starts Be mindful of school zones and children 

crossing streets to get to school. 

 

 

http://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/immunizations/back-to-school.php
http://www.snhd.info/
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Things to do & upcoming events 

August 14 2nd Tuesday Cora Coleman Senior Center 2100 Bonnie 

Lane at 4 p.m. Meet with Metro and Marilyn to discuss neighborhood issues in the 

89156 and 89115 areas. Contact Vanessa for more details at (702) 455-3522. 

August 19 Heaven Can Wait Animal Society Fundraiser Buffet n’ Bingo. 

Suncoast Hotel and Casino Sunrise Room, doors open at 11:30 a.m. Tickets can be 

purchased at www.hcws.org or contact Denise Wonders at Dwonders@hcws.org or 

call 702-353-4198. 

*August 24* Free Movie in the Park Join us for a movie at Shadow Rock 

Park, 2650 Los Feliz St, 89156.  We will get started about 7 p.m. with snow cones, 

popcorn and refreshments. We will be showing Jumanji: Welcome to the Jungle!  

Contact Vanessa for more information, (702) 455-3522. 

*August 25* Garden Build Southern NV Mental Health Services will be our next 

build with Green Our Planet. Please join us at 6161 W. Charleston, 89146.  We will be 

starting at 8 a.m. For more information, contact Jessie Melendez at Green Our Planet. 

(702) 743-7849. 

August 25 Riding for Autism 

Car Show and donation drive for 

gently used clothing and back-to-

school supplies for the Autistic 

Community. Centennial Hills Park 

7101 N. Buffalo, 89131  11 a.m. to 

6 p.m. To participate or for more 

information, contact Nichol Zamora 

at Peoples Autism Foundation 

(702) 812-4875.  

August 25 LVMPD Women’s Boot Camp 8 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at Metro’s 

Headquarters 400 S. Martin Luther King Blvd. Bldg. A room #110&111. Free and open 

to all women. Come work out with the ladies of Metro and have classroom time to hear 

insights from female officers. Register at https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lvmpd-womens-boot-camp-

2018-tickets-48218517885  

   

http://www.hcws.org/
mailto:Dwonders@hcws.org
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lvmpd-womens-boot-camp-2018-tickets-48218517885
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lvmpd-womens-boot-camp-2018-tickets-48218517885
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Family Fun Out of the Sun 

Even though school will be starting, it still feels 

like summer out there and you may want to get 

out of the house. Why not go bowling? Visit 

Santa Fe or Boulder Station and check out the 

bowling alley.  Not only are the lanes designed 

for all ages and levels of experience, it is 

economical too.  

 

Remember to visit your local library.  Not only can you 

check out some great books for your back- to- school 

reports, you can sign up for homework help. Also be sure to 

stop by the DVD section for some movies. You can then 

head home to the cool air conditioning and have a free 

movie night for the whole family. This is the perfect way to 

catch up on movies you missed at the theater.      

Visit http://www.lvccld.org  for more information and activities. 

Department of Family Services Luncheon 

July 19, our office hosted the first of six luncheons with the Department of Family 

Services.  The luncheons are a chance for the hard working employees of the Family 

Services Department to share ideas and work collaboratively with the commissioners, 

county managers and the district attorney’s office.  After enjoying some great food, 

employees were given the chance to voice concerns and offer suggestions in an open 

discussion.  Our best chance at improvement is working together and we will share our 

progress as this project continues. 

http://www.lvccld.org/
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Back to School 
More than 300,000 CCSD students head back to school Aug. 13.  Here’s some 
information to help make the transition a little easier. 
 

Registration: Visit http://www.ccsd.net/parents/enrollment/  for all enrollment 

information, everything from finding the school your child is zoned for, and what 

documents you will need for enrollment, to necessary vaccines. 

Health District encourages parents to get children’s school shots early 
The Southern Nevada Health District urges parents and guardians to beat the back-to-school rush by 
bringing their pre-schoolers, kindergartners, and 7th graders for mandatory vaccinations to one of its 
public health centers. This year, the first day of school for students in Clark County is Monday, 
August 13. For information, contact the Health District’s immunization clinic, (702) 759-0850 or visit 
the Vaccines for School page. For wait times, follow us on Twitter @SNHDinfo or visit our website, 
www.SNHD.info.  
 
Parents vaccinating a child at a Health District clinic should bring immunization records. Parents 
who cannot locate their children’s immunization records should contact their health care provider. If 
their children were immunized in Nevada, parents can also visit Nevada WebIZ, a statewide 
immunization registry, at https://izrecord.nv.gov/public/Application/PublicPortal or call Nevada 
WebIZ at 1 (877) 689-3249. Non-custodial adults may accompany a child; however, written consent 
must be provided to the Health District from the parent or guardian at the time of service. An 
administrative fee and cost of vaccine may apply depending upon insurance status.   The Health 
District accepts most insurance plans. Not all immunizations are covered by insurance. Contact the 
Health District’s immunization clinic for information and current fee schedule. 
 
Now until Friday, August 17, the Health District’s Family Health Clinic at  280 S. Decatur Blvd. will 
be open Monday through Friday to offer children’s physicals and office visits as part of its back-to-
school activities. The cost of the physical is $85. Clients who pay cash will receive a $35 discount. For 
additional information about the Family Health Clinic, call (702) 759-0850. 
 
The Health District is offering back-to-school immunizations at its following locations. Clients must 
arrive by 4 p.m. to receive services. 

 Main Public Health Center, 280 S. Decatur Blvd., Las Vegas 
Monday–Friday, 8 a.m.– 4:30 p.m.  

Travel vaccines will be available 8 a.m. -3 p.m.; clients should expect longer wait times. 

 East Las Vegas Public Health Center, 560 N. Nellis Blvd., Suite E12, Las Vegas 
Monday–Friday, 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 

 Southern Nevada Health District Henderson Clinic, 874 American Pacific Dr., Henderson  
Monday–Thursday, 8 a.m.– 4:30 p.m., Friday 8 a.m.–1 p.m. Closed daily 1 p.m.– 2 p.m. 
By appointment only. Call (702) 759-0960.  

 Mesquite Public Health Center, 830 Hafen Lane, Mesquite 
Tuesday and Thursday, 8 a.m.– noon and 1 p.m.– 4 p.m.  
Friday, August 10, 8 a.m.– noon and 1 p.m.– 4 p.m.  

 By appointment through August 17. Call (702) 759-1682. 

http://www.ccsd.net/parents/enrollment/
http://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/immunizations/back-to-school.php
http://www.snhd.info/
https://izrecord.nv.gov/public/Application/PublicPortal
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Hidden Gem 
Each month we highlight a place of interest in our district. 

This month we bring you: The Clark County Shooting Complex 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Located at the end of north Decatur Blvd, this gem has been open since 2010.  The 

shooting complex site is located on 2,900 acres. The actual shooting area, however, is 

much smaller as a larger area was planned to provide a buffer around the shooting area 

to provide increased safety. The Public Module presently encompasses 178 acres, and 

the entire build out will utilize approximately 900 acres. This modern shooting range has 

been designed to protect the environment while providing safe shooting opportunities for 

the public and comply with all federal, state, and local codes and ordinances.  

RANGE FEATURES  

•Archery Center - The Archery Center houses a 

known-distance archery range, covered firing 

points, port-a-potties, night lights, and a 

separate 3-D walking range (no lights).  

•Shotgun Center - This feature contains 24 

combination Trap and Skeet fields, a 5,443-

square-foot Shotgun Center, a Pro Shop, 

shotgun storage lockers and a cafeteria. It also 

features 80 pull through RV sites with 30 and 50 

amp hook up, a clay target storage building, 

lighted ranges and shade ramadas.  

•Rifle-Pistol Center - The public Rifle-Pistol 

Center offers 30 shooting points to 50 yards; 15 

points to 200 yards; 15 points to 100 yards, 

night lights, shade ramadas, concrete shooting tables and seats, covered shooting areas, a 

3,000-square-foot building with a convenience store, a 30-seat classroom, restrooms and a Pro 

Shop.  

•Education Center - This 4,400-square-foot building contains three 30-seat classrooms 

expandable up to one 90-seat classroom, two offices for Nevada Department of Wildlife use, and 

restrooms. It also features night lighting, a 100-meter archery range, a 100-yard range, and a 

50-yard range. It also includes a shotgun range and two walking field courses.  
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The epicenter of the Clark County Shooting Complex is the world-class Shotgun Center. 

The Shotgun Center houses a Pro Shop including Beretta apparel to firearms cleaning 

and tool kits, and Clark County Shooting Complex logo items. Try a few rounds of trap 

or skeet, or participate in our many events including a Wednesday night trap league. 

Enjoy great food by Road Kill Grill II, featured in Guy Fieri’s “Diners, Drive-ins and 

Dives. If you're not into firearms, or have small children, there is a family-oriented, fixed 

distance Archery Range with a shaded overhang and targets out to 100 yards. There is 

also a 3D course with two miles of trail and a wide selection of targets at varying 

distances.  In addition, this area features a separate, large shade structure with eight 

picnic tables and BBQ grill. Bring the family and enjoy the peace and quiet while having 

your own picnic.  Rental equipment for all ages is available for a nominal fee. 

The Complex is focused on being the best (safe, affordable, fun, family oriented, public, 
world class) shooting facility in the world. With focus on training, education and 

programs to support the shooting sports. For more information visit 
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/parks/pages/clark-county-shooting-park.aspx   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/parks/pages/clark-county-shooting-park.aspx
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Ice Cream Social 
With summer break quickly coming to an end, we headed out to Liberty Village 
Apartments to enjoy some cool treats and make new friends. With the help of Three 
Square Food Bank and some of our other community partners we handed out snow 
cones and ice cream sundaes to more than 200 residents. Principals and Vice-
principals of Lowman & Manch elementary schools got a chance to meet future 
students, and community partners got to share resources all while sharing some sweet 
treats.   
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Famartin - Own work https://commons.wikimedia.org/w/index.php?curid=45955885   

Northern I-215 Beltway Getting Full Buildout Between North 5th 

& UPRR  

Motorists including those who frequent the Veterans Administration hospital at 6900 North Pecos Rd. 

in North Las Vegas should be aware that work is getting underway on fully building out the I-215 

Beltway from North 5th Street to the Union Pacific Railroad, just west of Range Road. 

The Pecos Road crossover at the beltway closed starting Monday, July 23 as work when crews 

began work on the bridge. Westbound Beltway traffic now has to access Pecos Road to and from the 

south at Lamb Boulevard, Losee Road or other alternative routes.  The crossover will be closed for 

two to three months while, Las Vegas Paving, works on the footings, columns and abutments of the 

Pecos Bridge.  During this time, crossovers at Lamb Blvd. and Losee Road will remain open.  

A $70 million project, it includes building out  I-215 to a full freeway, including new interchanges and 

bridges at the Beltway with Losee, Pecos and Lamb and related work including pavement, medians, 

high-mast lighting, drainage facilities and more. The project also includes work extending south of the 

Beltway for each road of Losee, Pecos and Lamb and associated drainage facilities.  There will be 

some work occurring along the Beltway from Decatur to North 5th during the first six months. 

“We’re very excited to move this project forward,” said Commissioner Marilyn Kirkpatrick, who added 

that the project is getting underway sooner than previously anticipated. This portion of the beltway is 

in the commissioner’s district. 

Motorists should pay attention to area message boards as work continues over the course of the next 

21 months. 

 

https://commons.wikimedia.org/w/index.php?curid=45955885
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Cora Coleman Senior Center 

Although the senior center is currently under 

construction receiving a much needed expansion 

that has not slowed the crowd at Cora Coleman 

one bit! Here are pictures of the work in progress 

and some pictures from events they have had  

since construction began. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember to visit the recreation center in your neighborhood, for 

community events, field trips, family fun nights and fitness activities. 

Cora Coleman Senior Center        Bob Price Recreation Center   

Silver Mesa Recreation Center     Skyview YMCA     Centennial Hills YMCA 

http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/parks/Pages/community-center-cora-coleman.aspx
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/parks/Pages/community-center-robert-price.aspx
http://www.cityofnorthlasvegas.com/docs/NLS/ActivitySchedule.pdf
https://www.lasvegasymca.org/locations/skyview-ymca
https://www.lasvegasymca.org/locations/centennial-hills-community-center-ymca
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Property Taxes 

You should have received your property tax bill last month. 

Here is the payment schedule: 

If you have any questions please contact the Treasurer’s 

Office (702) 455-4323 Monday thru Friday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Vegas Strong Resiliency Center Announces New 

Hours The center is open Monday through Friday 10 a.m. 

to 5 p.m., excluding holidays. The Vegas Strong Resiliency 

Center (VSRC) is a resource and referral agency for 

residents, visitors and responders of the 1 October Harvest 

Festival Incident. https://vegasstrongrc.org/  There only 

two months left to submit your name if you were a 

victim. 

Small Business Opportunity Program (SBOP)  

Training sessions for the Clark County Small Business 

Opportunity Program will begin Thursday, Aug. 16.  The 

training is designed to assist business owner’s with building 

their capacity to win and compete for County and other 

government agency contracts.  There are a total of 12 

sessions designed to offer valuable resources, mentoring 

and contracting opportunities. To request an application 

email: Trudy Harper at tharper@clarkcountynv.gov  

  

Monthly Crime Prevention Tip from Metro: 

See Something Say Something Initiative 

Do not leave vehicles running and left unattended. Most stolen vehicles are a crime of 
opportunity. We have seen a rash of vehicles being left unattended and by the time the 
owner comes out, they’re gone.  
 

Thank you for 

taking a moment to 

look into District B. 

Please reach out to 

us with community 

events, questions or 

requests for 

information.  

Contact our office 

at (702) 455-3504 or 

Vanessa                  

Newsletter Editor at  

(702) 455-3522           

Email:  

Vanessa.aguayo-

barker@clarkcounty

nv.gov 

 

If you would like to 

be removed from 

this list, or have 

someone who would 

like to be added, 

please email 

Vanessa. 

https://vegasstrongrc.org/
mailto:tharper@clarkcountynv.gov
mailto:Vanessa.aguayo-barker@clarkcountynv.gov
mailto:Vanessa.aguayo-barker@clarkcountynv.gov
mailto:Vanessa.aguayo-barker@clarkcountynv.gov
mailto:Vanessa.aguayo-barker@clarkcountynv.gov
mailto:Vanessa.aguayo-barker@clarkcountynv.gov
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Quick Reference Telephone Directory  

 
Code Enforcement     Business License   

Clark County    (702) 455-4191  Clark County  (702) 455-4252 

North Las Vegas (702) 633-1677  North Las Vegas (702) 633-1520 

Las Vegas   (702) 229-6615  Las Vegas   (702) 229-6281 

 

 

Animal Control     Building Department 

Clark County  (702) 455-7710  Clark County  (702) 455-3000 

North Las Vegas (702) 633-1390  North Las Vegas (702) 633-1577 

Las Vegas   (702) 229-6444  Las Vegas   (702) 229-6251 

 

Public Works         Parks & Recreation 

Clark County  (702) 455-6000  Clark County  (702) 455-8200 

North Las Vegas (702) 633-1200  North Las Vegas (702) 633-1600 

Las Vegas   (702) 229-6272  Las Vegas   (702) 229-7529 

 

 

 

Constable 

North Las Vegas (702) 455-7800 

Las Vegas   (702) 455-4099 

 

RTC Paratransit   (702) 228-4800 or TDD (702) 676-1834 

(Hours of operation 7am – 6pm, everyday) 

 

 

CCSD Transportation (702) 799-8100 7 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

 

 

Websites 

Clark County  http://www.clarkcountynv.gov  

North Las Vegas http://www.cityofnorthlasvegas.com  

Las Vegas   https://www.lasvegasnevada.gov  

http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/
http://www.cityofnorthlasvegas.com/
https://www.lasvegasnevada.gov/

